# Mega Goal 4

## Unit 1 + 2 Exam

Adjective .....



Name	
1.	Write a paragraph describing your house.
2.	Read and answer:
Pheidi Greek extren The fin	parathon is an event named after the run of a Greek soldier, Pheidippides. In 490 b c appides ran from Marathon to Athens (about 26 miles, or 40 kilometers) to deliver news about the s' success in a battle against the Persians. Running through the mountains and rocky land was nely difficult. After Pheidippides arrived in Athens and delivered his news, he fell down and died. Test modern Olympics in 1896 included a race of 26 miles (40 kilometers), called a marathon, to emorate Pheidippides' run.
A ) Cor	rect:
Pheidi	opides ran about 26 kilometers.
	down and lived.
B ) Ans	swer:
	an from Marathon to Athens ?
	did the first marathon take place ?
C ) Ext	ract:

#### 3. Match:

1	Milestone	a very important event in the development of another event
2	terrain	a particular type of land
3	Alpine skiing	amazing
4	Astounding	

#### 4. Fill in:

f.

	atmosphere / loyalty / wealth / comfort / po	overty /
1. The	e people showed to the king by putting his face o	n the new coin.
2. Wh	en children have nightmares, mothers give with	loving words.
3. The	e museum has a quiet and peaceful	
4. Ped	ople who live in often have no food and shelter.	
5.	Do as shown in brackets:	
a.	The beautiful, stone, old house has been put up for sale.	( arrange the adjectives )
b.	She can't reach the shelf. She's short.	( add <u>too</u> )
	-	
C.	it stops raining, we'll leave.	( add <u>as soon as )</u>
d.	I have been learning how to ski ( since – for – to ) 2010.	( choose )
e.	Skiing is ( as – more – most ) dangerous as snowboarding.	( choose )
f.	He explained	( careful )

Me	ega Goal 4 المادة : اللغة الإنجليزية 10	<u>بيا ج</u> تا Ministry of E	ducation صير الثاني للفصل الدراسي الث	الملكذ العربية السعودية في الملكد العربية الملكد ا
One Pilar's that he was bl would leave I He sho	ead the passage then answer enight, Pilar was in a deep sleep bedroom and throwing himself are bedroom was filling with smo azing in her kitchen. Pilar couldn't let that happen. Even though Pilar. A fireman at the scene said buld be honored as a hero."  How could Pilar have lost con	when she was woken by against the closed bedrooke. As she escaped her led easily have lost conscible Inti could have escaped, "Without question, the	om door. When Pilar op house with Inti in her ar ousness from breathing ed the house through a	ened her eyes, she saw ms, she saw that a fire in the smoke, but Inti cat door, he wouldn't
2-	When was he in a deep sleep?	•		
a- <b>4-</b> a-	The best title for this paragra Animal Hero Write (T) for true and (F) for Inti was meowing wildly outsid Even though Inti could have esc	b- A Firemen false statements: de Pilar's bedroom.	c- The Kitcher a cat door, he wouldn't	( )
	oose the most appropriate g			
a- 2- a-	It is that she is the leading said	b- get rid them of g expert on computers. b- say	c- get rid of t	hem
<b>a-</b> 4-	If you asked me about my opin	o- is ion, I tell the truth		
		o- would	c- can	
( ( (	) 2- aggressive b- ) 3- vendor c- ) 4- deliberately d- e-	on purpose someone who sells someone who sells someone unfriendly, hostile the possibility of being delicious.	nething.	
	oose the proper word:			
a-	rotten b- get t means very quickly.	to the point	c- decision	
a-	24/7 b- Han	0	c- in no time	
a-	•	<u> </u>	c- dessert	
	means decision. in no time b- call		c- Come to think of it	
a-	m no unic y- can	Good Luck!		

Kingdome of Saudi Arabia Mistry of Education English Language Department Mega Goal 4 Final Exam – 3 Hours Name:	VISION Œ LġJ  2 30  dayagamil dayagil désloodil kingdom of saudi arabia  Class:
Q 1 : COMPOSITION  A-Write a description of a home . ( It can be yours	s or another home you know well)
	10
B-talk about your favorite dish .	12
	(1) P.T.0

#### Q2: COMPREHENSION:

#### A – Read the following passage then answer the questions below:

One night, Pilar was in a deep sleep when she was woken by her cat Inti. Inti was meowing wildly outside Pilar's bedroom and throwing himself against the closed bedroom door. When Pilar opened her eyes, she saw that her bedroom was filling with smoke. As she escaped her house with Inti in her arms, she saw that a fi re was blazing in her kitchen. Pilar could easily have lost consciousness from breathing in the smoke, but Inti would not let that happen. Even though Inti could have escaped the house through a cat door, he wouldn't leave Pilar. A fireman at the scene said, "Without question, that cat is responsible for saving his owner's life. He should be honored as a hero

." As amazing as this story is, it is not as uncommon as you may think. There are countless stories of animals coming to the aid of humans in life-threatening situations. Animals are said to have a sixth sense for danger. Often they are alert to danger before humans are and have used this awareness to protect humans from harm. Take the example of Charlotte Lee and her horse, Thunder. One warm, summer night, the whole family was asleep with the windows open. It was normally very quiet where they lived. There were only a few farm houses scattered about the area and hardly any traffic. All of a sudden, there was a loud crashing noise from the stable. Charlotte woke up with a start, and her heart pounding, as the noise continued. She was so frightened, she froze; no matter how hard she tried she could not move. The noise stopped as suddenly as it had started, and she heard a horse galloping towards the house. The next thing she saw was Thunder standing outside her window, neighing and shaking his head as he stomped on the wooden porch. She knew enough about horses to know that Thunder was disturbed for a reason, and wasted no time speculating. She quickly got everyone out of the house before the earthquake hit. Part of the roof caved in and crashed into her room. Thunder had deliberately saved her life.

Yet it is not only domesticated animals who have acted heroically. There are also stories of wild animals coming to the rescue of humans. One animal known to be a friend and protector of humans is the dolphin. Dolphins are considered to be among the most intelligent of animals. On dozens of occasions, they have used this intelligence to come to the aid of humans in dangerous situations. One such story involves a surfer named Todd Endris. Todd was surfing with his friends when he was attacked by a 13-foot (4-meter) shark. In the middle of the attack, a group of dolphins came to his rescue by forming a protective ring around Endris until he could get safely to shore. Without the help of the dolphins, there is little chance that Todd would have survived. At times, even animals commonly considered aggressive and dangerous have come to the aid of humans. One famous case involves Binti Jua, an eight-year-old female gorilla who lives at the Brookfield Zoo in Illinois, U.S.A. Binti was celebrated as a hero when she protected a three-year-old boy who fell into the walled gorilla area. Binti picked up the unconscious boy, carefully cradled him in her arms, and brought him to the zookeeper's door so that he could be taken out. After four days in the hospital, the boy recovered completely.

No one is sure why animals have so often come to our aid. However, it is clear evidence of the deep and powerful bond between humans and animals. It is important that we respect this bond by treating animals with the care and compassion that they often show us.

A ) Answer these questions :	$\left(\begin{array}{c} \frac{1}{12} \end{array}\right)$
How did the cat wake pillar up ?	
What's the name of charlotte's horse ?	
Are wild animals coming to the rescue of humans ?	
How to respect the bonds between humans and animals ?	

Choose the	correct answer between brackets :	
Pilar saw her ( Animals – h Thunders ow Dolphins are Binti brought	med ( Doll – Inti – Teddy ) bedroom was filling with ( gas – smoke – waumans – Insects ) are said to have sixth sensiner named ( Charlotte – Jessi – Binti ) ( tamed –aggressive – wild ) animals . the unconscious boy to the ( housekeeper –	e .
	or (False ) :	
Inti wouldn't Animals could Thunder was Dolphins are It's clear that	nat a fire was blazing in her kitchen leave Pilar dn't come to the aid of humans in life threati disturbed for no reason considered to be among the most intelligent there are powerful bonds between humans	of animals ( )
Find the syr	nonym for each word from the passage	above :
Aware Worried On purpose Tamed		
Q3: GRAMN	MAR:	
Choose the	correct answer between brackets :	$\left(\begin{array}{c} \overline{10} \end{array}\right)$
This is the ( The show wall (ran into Janus there (any They will (reat was the cat was the	is (interest - interested – interesting).  let – I ran Janet into – I ran Janet) at the super  let – I ran Janet into – I ran Janet) at the super  lease – released – releasing) the tiger into the  thought to (have been – have be – has been  lincle (nor – and – or) my brothers want to  lutored – had tutored) him, he might have par  me my opinion, I would (told – telling – tell	psporting event I've been to in a long time.  market.  he wild.  en ) lost sometime last week.  o see that documentary.  assed the test.
	n between brackets :	
_	artment is in a <u>(brick - small)</u> building.	( put the adjectives in the correct order )
Noura is a go		(rewrite with using adverb of manner)
	vear a jacket , the weather <u>cold</u> .	(use get + adjective)
	feed cats daily .	(change into passive)
Scientists be	elieve that the cow is quite creature .	
		(3) P.T.O

$\Omega A$	٠	V٥	CA	RI	11 4	kRY	٠,
$\omega$		v v .	(L) A		J   4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4		

#### Fill the blanks with the suitable words from the box :

#### adapted - originated - poverty - marathon - aroma - atmosphere

Actor each word with the correct meaning:	8
Wewell to living in a new house .	$\left( \frac{8}{8} \right)$
Thousands of runners participate in theevery year.	
The board game chessin India in the 6th century .	
The Of fresh baked bread in the kitchen is making my mouth wa	ter .
People who live inoften have no food and shelter .	
The museum has a quiet and peaceful	

#### Matcn each word with the correct meaning :

1	Hold on	Delicious
2	Grand	Seller
3	Up for	Annoying or bothering
4	Getting to	Ready for
5	Vendor	Thousand
6	Delectable	Stop for a moment

#### Choose the correct meaning :

To take care of and keep in a good condition (maintain – downsize)

At the point of perfection (down pat - encourage)

Someone who is annoyed at something is (excited –irritated)

Someone who can speak both Arabic and English is (monolingual – bilingual)

# I wish you all success my wonderful Students ...



 $2^{nd}$  secondary stage  $2^{nd}$  Term  $-1^{st}$  session Time : 3 hours Date : / /

Final – Written Exam

Name:

12

•	$\sim$	• . •	
•	I 'Am	positior	1
_	<u>COIIL</u>	<u>DUSILIUI</u>	L

ous	Vrite a paragraph about <b>your dream house</b> in which you describe which kind of se you want to live in, where, who live with:
\	
W	/rite a paragraph about " friendship" 5
/	



2<sup>nd</sup> secondary stage 2<sup>nd</sup> Term – 1<sup>st</sup> session Time: 3 hours Date: / /

#### **II Comprehension**

10

#### Read the following passage then answer the questions:

Water is life and the lack of water means death . Any living thing cannot go on living without water . Plants need water to grow. Animals need water to drink . People need water to drink and to use in cleaning , cooking , farming and irrigating their lands . We can get water from rivers and lakes . But the main source of water is the rain.

In the desert , people dig deep wells to get water. For keeping water from being wasted, people build dams for storing water in reservoirs that form behind the dams. Water is stored in water towers that supply all the houses with pure water . Our government has set up desalination plants for treating seawater and removing the salt. Thanks be to God , the Merciful, who has created water for us . We don't need to pay for it as it is neither sold nor bought.

#### A-Answer the following questions:

1. What does the lack of water mean?

2. Why do people need	d water?		
3. What is the main so	urce of water?		
	ton for 1122	••••••	
4. Who has created wat	ter for us:		
••••••	••••••	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	
(B) Choose the right	t answer :		
- Dl			
1. Plants need water to:			
a- wash		b- grow	c- remove
2. In thePe	eople dig deep wells fo	or getting their wa	ater.
a- the farms	b- the desert	c- the cities	
3. We can get pure water:	from:		
a- plants	b- fruit	c- rivers, lake	s and rain
4. A reservoir is formed	a dam	n:	
a- behind	b- in front of	c- inside	
(C) Write Tru	e or False:		
·	e lack of it means deat	th ( )	
		, ,	
2. We can not get water	er from rivers and lak	es. ( )	



#### Final – Written Exam

2<sup>nd</sup> secondary stage 2<sup>nd</sup> Term - 1<sup>st</sup> session Time: 3 hours

Date:

#### III Grammar A- Choose the correct words:



- 1 Both my sister and my mother (likes like) big cats..
- 2- The (harder hardest hard) test I have taken was in chemistry class.
- 3-They behaved as they had (know known) each other for years.
- 4- Neither John (or nor) his parents will have the chance to visit Africa this year.
- 5- You are driving quickly (enough too).
- 6- If he (have had) a fast car, he would drive at high speeds all the time.

B-Do as shown between brackets:	
1- It has a ( wooden / heavy ) door .	( number the adjectives correctly ). $\frac{5}{5}$
2- What happens if you don't do your homework.	
3-I'm going to send back this food .	( use a <b>pronoun object</b> in place of noun object )
4- good/ is / roller skating / exercise /.	( Rearrange the sentence ) .
5- people shouldn't feed the wild animals.	( change the sentence into <b>passive</b> voice )
	for the verb, <b>P</b> for the particle and <b>O</b> for the object)
7- Do you have time enough to go to the store .	( correct the <b>error</b> )
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •



#### Final – Written Exam

2<sup>nd</sup> secondary stage 2<sup>nd</sup> Term – 1<sup>st</sup> session Time: 3 hours

Time: 3 hours
Date: / /

#### IV Vocabulary

8

#### A- Match the words in column (A) with (B):

	<b>(A)</b>	(B)
1	cool!	Go from bigger to the smaller
2	mess up	equal
3	alert	very quickly
4	In no time	great!
5	downsize	Make a mistake
6	equivalent	aware



#### **B-Write the suitable word under each picture:**



[ parrot – bar of chocolate – torch - skating – tiny house – panda ]

	8		) marketing
 		 •••••	•••••

#### <u>C-Write the suitable word :</u>

(remarkable – sadness – aroma – license)



- 1-Asma's teacher said her paper was ...... she gave her an A and also asked to keep a copy of it because it was so good
- 2-The ...... of fresh baked bread in the kitchen is making my mouth water .
- 3-Tom wants to get ......to fish so that he can catch some of the food his family eats.
- 4-Sorrow means :.....

#### The End

# Kingdom of Saudi Arabia Mistry of Education Mega Goal 4 Final Exam Name: I-Composition Write a paragraph that describe a memorable mead:

# II- Comprehension

Read the following passage and answer the questions below:-

James wants a dog. He walks to the pet store. James sees the animals at the pet store. He sees the cats. He sees the rabbits. He sees the birds. He sees the mice. He sees the dogs

.....

......

.....

"How much does the dog cost?" James says.

"Twenty dollars," the man says.

James gives the man twenty dollars. James buys the dog. The dog walks home with James. Now James has a pet. James love his dog so much. He feeds it a lot of meat and burger.

#### $\underline{A}$ - $\underline{Put} \checkmark or \times$ :

1-James gives the man Ten dollars.	(	)
2- James wants a dog.	(	)
3-The dog walks home with James.	(	)
4 - James huys the rabbit	(	)

<u>B- Choose the C</u>	correct answer	<u>*</u> <u>*</u>	
1- The man's nan		is B. James	C. Albert
		2. vames	
2-James wants a	A .dog	B. fish	C. bird
3-James sees the	A. animal	_	C. furniture
4- He sees the	A. elephants	B. cats	C. lions
C- Complete the	sentences with	one of these wo	<u>rrds:</u>
1 NT T		- pet - dolla	ars - burger
1-Now James has	a	·	
2-James gives the	man twenty		
3- He feeds it a lo	ot of	_and	
III-Gramma	<u>r</u>		
A- Choose the r	<u>íght answer :-</u>		
1- The school is (	enough / too / als	so) big.	
2- ( Learns / Lear	ning / Learn ) how	w to ski is difficul	lt.
3- She gets (inter	rest / interesting /	interested ) of the	e new book .
4- You must take	care (on / of /in)	) your health.	
5- Parrots can be	( trained / training	g / trains ) to talk	
6- This is the funi	niest joke I have e	ever ( hearing / he	ears / heard ) .
B- Do as shown	between brack	ets :-	
1- They will clear	n the room .	( change	into passive)
2- He put on the o	dress.	( rewrite the	sentence in different way )
•••••			

<u>C- Correct the mistakes</u>	<u>:-</u>
1- It is an American black	car.
2- Play football after eating	g is not a good idea.
IV-Vocabulary	
<u> A- Match:-</u>	
1- guts	amazing
2- hang in there!	ready for
3- cool	very quickly
4- in no time	courage
5- killer	Don't give up
6- up for	Great!
<b>B- Choose :-</b>	
1- <u>pampered</u> means (indulg	ged / puzzled / irritated ) .
2- <u>detectable</u> is the same m	eaning of (delicious / interested / astonished).
3- something that is <u>incred</u>	ible can also be called (bilingual / astonished / remarkable).
4 <u>- alert</u> means (aware / lon	g / existed )
5 <u>- merit</u> is the same meaning	ng of ( amazing / an advantage / developed ).
6- <u>nurturing</u> means ( afraid	/ attractive / caring ) .

# C- Write the correct picture under the picture :-

parrot /onion / weightlifting / lion









Good luck

Kingdom of Saudi Ara	bia		000	Oral test	
Ministry of Education		LĖL D NOISIV	ن نارة التعل	Listening test	
Education		2 * 50 Min	iskry of Education	written test	
Education Of		المملكة العربية ألسعودية KINGDOM OF SAUDI ARABIA Second Ser	nester	Total test	
	School	Secondary . level 4	Time: 3 hours	Date : / /	
Name\	Ignori mar rese.	class:		Num :	-
	A. Guided Writing	<u> </u>			
Write a paragraph about location	<u>Burj Knaiija</u> ⊤				$\overline{}$
location					
Hight	-				
Its top	]				
Years to complete					
<u>B.</u>	. Free Writing				
				e: 1.3	
Write an essay about one	e of the following	topics 1. The World's 2. The Techno		s Fish ?	
		<u>2. me reemo</u>	<u>1057.</u>		
					••••
					••••
					••••
					••••
					••••
	•••••				
				P.T.O	_>

Q3: READING COMPREHENSION:	
Read the text then answer the following questions:	
The Benefits of Exercise	
Getting regular exercise is good for you. Everyone knows that.	
they don't have enough time because they are busy with work	
some exercise should be a priority for everyone. The following	•
1) Exercising makes you feel good. When you have a bad day,	or you feel stressed or angry about something, a little exercise
can help you relax and improve your mood. Also, getting regul	lar exercise can help prevent depression.
2) Physical exercise helps prevent some diseases such as high $$	blood pressure, diabetes, and certain types of cancer. A walk a
day can help keep you healthy!	
3) Exercising helps you maintain a healthy weight and keeps you	-
4) Exercising gives you more energy. You will feel less tired du	ring the day if you are physically stronger and more active.
5) Exercising helps you sleep better. If you have been active do	uring the day you sleep better. And when you have slept better
at night, you feel better during the day.	
6) Find an activity that you enjoy. You don't have to go to the	gym. You can go for a walk or a hike. Whenever you are active,
you are doing something good for both your physical and mer	ital health.
A. The underlined word "they "refers to:	
1. a. school b. exercise c. v	work d. people
B. The odd word is:	
2. a. blood pressure b. diabetes c.	cancer d. health
C. Put T or F	
3. Exercising helps you to keep strong . (	)
4. Exercising doesn't make you feel good. (	)
5 . Cancer is a kind of disease. (	)
D. Choose:	
6. Which is the main idea of the reading?	7. According to the reading, exercising makes people
A. If you exercise, you won't gain weight.	A. feel less strong
B. If you exercise, you won't get cancer.	B. eat more food
C. Exercise helps you feel less depressed.	C. feel more tired during the day D. feel more tired at night
D. Exercising has many benefits.	D. Teel more theu at hight
8. According to the reading, can be a fun way to	9. According to the reading, diabetes is a type of
exercise.	A. disease
A. taking a walk	B. exercise
B. to take a walk	C. game
C. taken a walk	D. cancer
D. take a walk	
10. The title of the text is	
The benefits of the exercise	
2. Cancer	

3. Food4. walk

## **Q2:GRAMMAR:**

A. Choose the best ans	wer to fill in the	e blank in each que	estion.
1 . I was amused that	I cried with laug	ghter?	
A. so B. m	· ·	•	mall
2 . Dolphins can be in			
A. found B. f		inding D. fi	nds
3. He swims as if he			
A. were B. w			are
4. If you had called me , I  A. answered			D answers
5. Can you me whe		g C. aliswei	D. alisweis
A. tells		C. told	D. tell
6is a good sport.	_	G. 0510.	21 00
A. swims		C. swam	D. Swimming
7. Ahmad has three		G. G	2.0
		C. watch	D. watched
8. There isn't juice			
A. some B.		S	D. any
9. The tiger into the	he wild.		
			eleased be D. be
10. My favorite animal is			
A. nor B. or	C. and	D. so	
	,		
B. Insert too or enou	<u>GN into the co</u>	rrect place	
44 W J 111	,		
11 You're driving quickly	v. (enoug		_
			?
12. This house is big .	( too )		
			?
C. Underline the errors in	each sentence		
13. The kitchen is not eno	ough big.		
14. Dolphins must be kee	n in salt water		
·	•		
15. Neither Ahmad or Ali	will travel.		
16. If I be you , I would stu	udy for the exar	n.	

_	ne blanks with the tter licensed	e suitable wor aggressive		ence	atmos	sphere	worn	delect	table	shelter	
1. Stro	ong coffee can hav	ve a verv			t	aste.					
	must be						intries				
	ns are known to be							be appro	oached	d in the wild.	
	elephant's new _										
	library always ha										
	old coat has beco							uy a new	one.		
	restaurant serve									nem!	
	en it started to ra										
		iiiiii 1 witii a u									
						Z.					
<b>.</b>	Atmosphere	imin i with a d			of time						
9.	Atmosphere	IIIII I WILII a u	( ) le	ength	of time						
		min 1 with a d	( ) le	ength							
9.	Atmosphere	min 1 with a u	( ) lo	ength able to	of time		t				
9.	Atmosphere  D. Loyalty  L. Originate	iiiii 1 with a u	( ) (	ength able to	of time  be cur  g disagi	red	t				
9.	Atmosphere  D. Loyalty	iiiii 1 with a u	( ) (	ength able to	of time	red	t				
9. 10 11 12	Atmosphere  D. Loyalty  L. Originate  D. Revive	IIIII I WILII a u	( ) (	ength able to causin unfrier	of time  be cur g disago	red reemen ostile	t				
9. 10 11 12	Atmosphere  D. Loyalty  L. Originate	iniin 1 with a u	( ) (	ength able to causin unfrier	of time  be cur  g disagi	red reemen ostile	t				
9. 10 11 12	Atmosphere  D. Loyalty  L. Originate  D. Revive		( ) (	ength able to causin unfrier	of time to be cur g disagn ndly, ho	red reemen ostile	t				
9. 10 11 12 13	Atmosphere  D. Loyalty  L. Originate  D. Revive  D. Revive  D. aggressive  D. controversial		( ) to	ength able to causing unfried to bring	of time to be cur g disago ndly, ho	red reemen ostile	t				
9. 10 11 12 13	Atmosphere  D. Loyalty  L. Originate  D. Revive  B. aggressive		( ) to	ength able to causin unfrier	of time to be cur g disago ndly, ho	red reemen ostile	t				
9. 10 11 12 13 14	Atmosphere  D. Loyalty  L. Originate  D. Revive  D. Revive  D. aggressive  D. controversial		( ) to (	ength able to causin unfrien to brin	of time to be cur g disago ndly, ho	reemen ostile to life	t				

The end of the questions Good luck

.....